NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

April 16, 2009
The Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG) met on March 24th.   The following is summary of the main topics of discussion.
· Kalyan Sumanam and Terry Nielsen reviewed the Modeling Guidelines/Validation rules document.   ERCOT is revising the document to incorporate the requests of NDSWG.   The document is not far enough along for the NDSWG to determine if it will meet the needs of the TSP’s required to provide model data in the SEM enviroment. The latest revised document will be discussed at the next meeting.
· The following documents are scheduled to be provided by ERCOT before Single Entry Model Go Live.
· Validation Rules (Revised draft on 04/21/2009)

· Modeling Guidelines ( Draft version on 05/19/2009)

· Data Consistency Check Report  (08/04/2009)
· Request for Validation XML code is being reviewed by ERCOT legal
· Steve White and Matt Mereness presented the latest version of the ICCP handbook.  The group had no major reservations with the latest version, except the issue with calculated MVA.  ERCOT will review and provide feedback as to whether calculated MVA is required or even used.   There was suggestion to separate out what is a standard and what is meant as a guide.
· Kimberly Boat provided a quick preview of the NMMS training expected to begin June 22nd.  QSE/RE members of the group asked about related training for them, and will follow up with client representatives.
· Ken McIntyre presented some ICCP availability reports and statistics.  Further meetings will be required ensure proper metrics are designed to measure performance.  This work will be coordinated with the NOGRR025 directive.
· The NDSWG is coordinating a joint meeting with SSWG in July to discuss Nodal modeling issues and go-live process. 
The NDSWG met for a special meeting for NOGRR025 on April 7th.   Comments were distributed in the following files.

· http://nodal.ercot.com/mktrules/noperating/nogrr/001-025/025/025NOGRR-12_NDSWG_Spreadsheet_Comments_0409091.xls 

· http://nodal.ercot.com/mktrules/noperating/nogrr/001-025/025/025NOGRR-11_NDSWG_Comments_040909.doc
The next NDSWG meeting will be on April 21 at Taylor.






